CITY OF WILMORE MINUTES
June 2, 2025

The Wilmore City Council convened for a regular session on Monday, June 2, 2025, at 6:00
p-m., with Mayor Harold Rainwater presiding. Present were Councilmembers Leonard Fitch, Jim
Brumfield, David Riel, Andy Bathje, Wes Metcalfe, Sharon Moore, and City Attorney Bobby
Guliette, Jr.

Approval of Minutes

Councilmember Riel moved. seconded by Councilmember Moore, to approve the minutes of
May 19, 2025. There was no discussion, all members voted aye.

Mayor’s Report

Mayor Rainwater presented Hunter Neff with a key to the city recognizing his work on the
Wilmore Elementary playground presentation.

Old Business

ORDINANCE 2025-1 AN ORDINANCE CHANGING THE WILMORE COUNCIL
MEETING TIME — Mayor Rainwater

No vote was taken at Mayor Rainwater’s request to save time for budget discussions.
Councilmember Riel moved, seconded by Councilmember Moore, to postpone the vote to a
future meeting. There was no discussion, all members voted aye.

New Business

ORDINANCE 2025-2 AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE FY25 BUDGET — Lori Vahle
There was no discussion. Councilmember Bathje moved, seconded by Councilmember Metcalfe
to approve the first reading of the amended budget. There was no discussion, all members voted
aye.

ORDINANCE 2025-3 AN ORDINANCE PROPOSING THE FY26 BUDGET - Lori Vahle
After some discussion, Councilmember Riel moved, seconded by Councilmember Moore, to
approve the first reading of the proposed budget. Councilmembers Fitch, Brumfield, Riel,
Metcalfe, and Moore voted aye. Councilmember Bathje voted nay.

RFH CPAs Consultants Audit Engagement Letter for FY2024-25-Lori Vahle

After some discussion. Councilmember Brumfield moved, seconded by Councilmember Riel to
authorize Mayor Rainwater to sign the engagement letter. There was no discussion, all members
voted aye.

COMMENTS FROM ATTORNEY GULLETTE
Attorney Gullette addressed Mayor Rainwater and the City Council regarding the proposed
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Roseglade Farm Development. He clarified that the Council's involvement in the development
process is limited, unless it chooses to authorize development within the area designated as a
conservation easement on the approved development plan. Attorney Gullette also provided an
overview of the procedural history concerning Roseglade’s litigation against the city.

Adjournment

Councilmember Brumfield moved to adjourn at 7:09 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Presiding Officer:
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Attest: l, WO

Donna Ba‘:—ck, City Clerk




